2024 NEW MP LETTER template 2
Dear XXXX
WATERWAYS FUNDING REDUCTION

As the new MP for the YYYY constituency you will know that it includes parts of the ZZ canals/waterways, but may not be aware that the long term future of these and all our inland waterways is under threat from a reduction in government funding support.
These historic waterways are valuable amenity and recreational corridors providing leisure boating, walking, angling, cycling and nature conservation benefits to the area.  They are part of a national network administered by the Canal & River Trust (CRT), the Environment Agency and others, that provides employment and supports tourism and the local economy.  
Britain’s inland waterway network is a unique national asset, with 5,000 miles of canals and navigable rivers and they are found disproportionately in areas with the highest proportion of deprived neighbourhoods. Millions of people regularly use canals and rivers for exercise, recreation or active travel, and millions of hours are contributed each year by volunteers on restoration projects or maintaining and operating active waterways.

The economic, social and environmental benefits of waterways are beyond doubt. According to recent research by the national trade association British Marine, the inland boating sector and its wider associated tourism delivered £7.6bn in total GVA to the UK in 2022/23. In addition to directly providing over 41,000 jobs, it supports almost a further 300,000 jobs through its associated wider tourism. Locally there are many voluntary groups whose members support and promote the waterways for the benefit of the wider community.

However, our waterways face unprecedented challenges, through government cuts coinciding with the impact of climate change. We ask MPs to:

-
support local waterway groups in their constituency

-
press for a review of inland waterway funding.

We further ask MPs to join and participate actively in the All Party Parliamentary Group for the Waterways, which brings together MPs and Lords to keep waterways matters on the Parliamentary agenda and enable scrutiny of relevant bodies.

Please tweet support using @IWA_UK and #FundBritainsWaterways
The Inland Waterways Association (IWA) is the membership charity that works to protect and restore the country's canals and river navigations for public benefit.  IWA is a national organisation with a network of local branches and volunteers who work with navigation authorities, national and local government, and a wide range of voluntary, private and public sector organisations for the benefit of the waterways and their users. 

For more information please see the websites of IWA, CRT, and Fund Britain’s Waterways which is a campaign by over 130 waterway organisations to raise public awareness of this issue.

See: https://waterways.org.uk/ 
https://canalrivertrust.org.uk/support-us/our-campaigns/keep-canals-alive 

https://waterways.org.uk/waterways/sites/fund-britains-waterways-overview 

For detailed assessments of the social and economic values of our waterways, see also: 
‘Waterways for Today’ report published by the Inland Waterways Association (November 2022)

‘Valuing Our Waterways’ report published by the Canal & River Trust (November 2022) 
Yours etc 
